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Minutes from meeting held at the Summit Conservation 

Club on June 24, 2010. Attendance is needed from 

each club for their input on club activities*

SCCA Vice President, Dave Wood, called the meeting to order at 7:15 PM with 

15 in attendances and only 8 clubs represented. A motion to accept the June treasure report was made by Dewey Irving and seconded by Bob Britton. A vote of the membership approved the treasurer’s report. Carl Stefanik made a motion to accept the May/June newsletter with Duke Mann seconding the motion. A vote was taken and the minutes were approved. 

Communications: We have received several more donations in memory of Dennis Slater. Many thanks to Dennis’s family and friends who have donated in Dennis’s memory. The Association is planning on purchasing a plaque in memory of Dennis to be put on display at our fair booth.  
Dorwin Hamm Scholarship: Jenny Murtaugh still needs to do her presentation. 

By-laws: A vote was tabled until next meeting. Biggest concerns were Club Delegates vs Club Association members have voting privileges and can an Association member hold an officer’s position.   
Election of Officers: Still no election on club officers. Ray Zeh is continuing as President, Dave Wood as Vice Pres. and Mike Zeh as Sec/Treasurer. The newsletter is one of the communication tools, which keeps this organization going. Mike will help whom ever with the label program along with the e-mail addresses, which receive this newsletter.
Cobleskill Fair Issues:  Started setting up the schedule for volunteers needed to work the booth during the nine day event. Please contact Mike Zeh Cell# 265-4961 to sign. Also some work has been done to clean out old material and update the displays for this year. Canoe Raffle tickets are available. Call Ray Zeh 234-8804 for tickets. 
Pheasant Stocking: DEC requirement is 100 acre, not 50.  Permission slips are available for stocking this fall. Dewey Irving is Region 4 sportsman’s representative or POC for the pheasant stocking program. Some New York City Water shed areas are going to be stocked. 8 week old pheasants stocked on June 19th: 320 between Green, Schoharie, Delaware and Columbia Counties. Received 300 young chicks to be released the second week in July on Public Lands.    
JUNE BACKGROUND CHECKS ON FIREARM SALES: Data released by the FBI's National Instant Criminal Background Check System (NICS) reported 1,005,876 checks in June. This figure is a 3.9 percent increase from the 968,145 checks conducted in June 2009 and a 22.7 percent increase over checks in June 2008. The total number of background checks reported since the beginning of NICS is 116,936,885
Legislation News: Bill A.924/S.6793, better known as the crossbow bill, has passed and now awaits the governor’s signature. However, the bill was so diluted from its original writing; its impact will be miniscule, both in expanding deer hunting opportunities as well as generating more money to fund the DEC’s shrinking fish and wildlife budget pool. As passed, the revised bill would empower the DEC to establish a crossbow hunting season but “only to coincide with the regular firearms and late-season muzzleloader hunting seasons.” The original bill would have also allowed crossbow use on private property during any deer-hunting season, including archery. 

  Crossbows have been illegal tools for hunting in New York for decades, despite proponents having tried to reverse that law for the past 20 years. Only Oregon still bans crossbows for hunting, but given the watered down version of New York’s new crossbow law, for all practical purposes New York may as well have not wasted time passing such an anemic law, although claiming it would draw more people and license money into the hunting fold and help manage deer. 

Common sense should’ve indicated that big game hunters that are given a choice between hunting with a modern firearm, even a muzzleloader, after the early-archery-season ends would rarely opt for a crossbow (and also have to buy a special license to do so). Heck, even the vast majority of the most avid archers trade their vertical bows for a firearm once the firearms seasons open (the exception being Westchester County where no firearms deer season is present due to heavy suburbanization development). The normally frigid weather during the regular firearms and late muzzleloader seasons is highly unfriendly to any type of bowhunting, be it with a vertical or horizontal bow.

  Let’s see …New York has a problem controlling its deer population in many regions, especially those where firearms hunting is not practical or safe due to suburban development. The state’s hunting force is aging and decreasing, and as such, many have or have already quit hunting or buying a hunting license. The DEC says it’s strapped for money to effectively manage those burgeoning deer (and now perhaps add black bears). Hunters using vertical bows in problematic areas cannot harvest enough deer to keep the population stable. A growing percentage of young people are not choosing to become hunters. Hunting access to the more developed areas containing overly high densities of deer is rapidly disappearing.

  So the answer seems to be to come up with a solution that would: keep aging hunters hunting; make hunting—especially deer hunting—more attractive to young people and small frame women; generate a spike in hunting license sales to stop the red ink leaking from the deficit Conservation Fund; and determine a short-range hunting method and tool that would prove safe yet effective in areas where firearms aren’t practical and access is private. Our law-makers might as well have passed a special law allowing boomerangs as legal hunting tools, given the pathetic impact the new watered down crossbow law will have.

   Currently Alabama, Arkansas, Georgia, Louisiana, Missouri, Michigan, New Jersey, Ohio, Pennsylvania, South Carolina, Tennessee, Texas and Wyoming allow crossbow hunting during deer seasons, including the archery season. In every state where crossbows were made legal archery tools, hunter numbers and license sales increased. And in all these states, the deer herds weren’t decimated by the additional hunters afield, poachers still opted to use rifles, vertical bow users’ success rates didn’t plummet, more young people and women became archery hunters, and many aging bowhunters who’d quit hunting with a vertical bow started buying archery licenses and hunting again.

  Opponents to crossbow use keep singing the same old song that they require no skill and minimal practice. Having spent 40 years hunting with a vertical bow, I and many others had the same misconception when compound bows were introduced. Back then there was sizable support to make any compound bow illegal for hunting big game in NY. Same happened with the technological advances in muzzleloader hunting. Having hunted with crossbows, I can safely say they don’t “shoot like a gun,” and require practice to shoot accurately. Also, their effective hunting range is less than that of my Hoyt Razortec vertical compound bow, or about 30 yards. They are nothing more than a short-range primitive bow, albeit horizontal. What they do offer is the elimination of the stress required to draw and maintain a full draw of a vertical bow. Forget all the bells and whistles such as sights, safety, triggers, etc. since just about every vertical compound bow has the same things on them.

  The NYS legislation requires acceptable crossbows to use 14-inch and longer arrows and include a working safety. The effective date is October 2011 and the bill requires all future hunter education classes to include crossbow instruction. The bill has a two-year sunset clause which is also included in the effective date.  After which the legislature would have to renew the bill. Let’s hope they get it right the next time.

Region 4 Fish & Wildlife Management Board – DEC reported that $17 million has been approve in the NYS Budget for land acquisitions state wide (Parks & DEC). 7 DEC parks are closed because of funding issues, some state owned dirt roads are closed, check NYS DEC Website for more info. DEC is still honoring handicapped passes but state parks are requiring a new application and approval. NYS is offering an incentive to get employees to retire.  This will cause a shortage of personal because no replacements will be approved, only from with in. NYS fish stocking has been completed. A surplus of 300 8” – 9” Rainbow trout were stocked in the Cobleskill Holding Pond on June 10th. A five year plan has been submitted to stock the Schoharie Reservoir with Walleye starting in 2011.  Bear complaints are down 30% from last year.  If you are having a bear problem call DEC, don’t shoot without major reasons. Fines are high for shooting a bear out of season, $250 - $5000 plus up to a year in jail.  Two bears were shot in Schoharie County illegally in the last three months. There are several Deer Task Force meeting coming up this summer in Region 4, WMUs 4O, 4A, 4Y & 4Z. Some DEC regulations are changing concerning nuisance permits along with some trapping pelt seal requirements changes. There are 59 Eagle nest territories within Region 4 and 221 within NYS.    Peter Innes reviewed the Region 4 application for the project funded by the Habitat/Access program. This is a repair to the existing handicap dock located on the Looking Glass Pond, Schoharie County. A resolution was created and voted on (passed) to get the approval for the project. A copy of Region 4’s Work Plan was handed out to all members present to remind the board what the main function is. The meeting was held at the Elementary School grounds where there is an 900 foot environmental trail. This trail was built about 12-15 years ago by SCCA & West Fulton Rod &Gun Club. The material used is a recycle board made from plastic and wood. Original cost of the project was over $17,000.00.  There are many areas that need repairing on this Nature trail (board walk). We may submit another request for funding to purchase this material. Pictures were taken of the areas needing repairs. The next Region 4 FWMB will be held on September 22nd at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club unless the meeting is changed to the Red Maple Farm which is located just off the Hunterland Rd, up behind the Middleburgh Diner next to the Cemetery.  
SUNY Cobleskill: The College will again compete in a National contest at the 2010 National Conference, which will be held in Snowbird, Utah this coming year.  

Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  The meeting location is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month @7:00PM. For more information contact Donna 287-1961. 
   
Middleburgh Ridge Runners: Meetings are at the Middleburgh Library on the 2nd Thursday of the month 7:00PM. More information call 827-5702. 

 
Cave Country Riders: Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.


Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library. Joe Moore will again start selling $10 pins to raise funds for this spring trout stocking.  


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: The club had their Fish Derby on June 19th with 25 kids, no fish were caught. Members of the club feel that we as sportsmen should get our Politicians involved in fish & game regulations changes. To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For more information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978. 
Schoharie County Ridge Runners - National Wild Turkey Federation: The NWTF 10th Annual Banquet was held @ the Best Western in Cobleskill, NY on April 24th with close to 65 enjoying the turkey dinner, raffles and auction. The club is scheduling a turkey shoot sometime in September or October. POC is Liz and Don Reinhart 673-3965 or Russ at Marlow's 296-8978. A letter was sent out to the 12 schools in the area offering free training of the Eddie Eagle program to elementary students. This program is a safety program which promotes guns are not a toy. If you find a gun, don’t touch, get an adult. POC for this training is Liz Reinhart.  

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

Schoharie County Chapter of Trout Unlimited: Remembering “Little Big Man”   When Nick D’Agostino passed away last week at the age of 101, his century-long legacy of dedication to promoting fishing and conservation will survive for generations. Trout Magazine had an article that only two people were original, founding members of Trout Unlimited, and Nick was one of them.  Last year was TU’s 50th anniversary. In addition to TU, Nick was also actively involved in Boy Scouts of America, and spent countless days patiently teaching youths the joy and values gained from fishing. Nick was not a large man physically, but he was a giant in his dedication and drive to share his vast knowledge and life experiences with the others. The Chenango County Chapter of TU is planning a special event at Rogers Center in memory of Nick. Details will be released later. TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month. Dues are $35 for regular and $20 for Youth (under 18) or seniors (62 or older).  Four students from SUNY Cobleskill gave reports on Shadowbrook on Otsego Lake, Electro-trawl netting on the Allegheny River, Fox creek and tributaries, and the Upper Keyserkill and Bear Kill streams for Brook & Brown Trout. 

Central Bridge Fish & Game Club– Skeet shooting is running again and it is open to the public on Sundays at 9:00 a.m. sharp. Contact Jim Mansheffer at (518) 868-2576.  The club also sponsors the Schoharie Pistol Team that uses the range at the clubhouse.  The team is looking for shooters. The clubs meetings will be on the second Thursday of each month @ 7:00 PM. For info http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/cbfgc.html
Whitetails Unlimited:  The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited banquet will be held on September 19th 2010 at the Best Western located in Cobleskill. Our next meeting will be held on August 9th to hand out banquet tickets to sell and will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club at 7:30 PM.  We did order the banquet package from Whitetails Unlimited National which is located in Sturgeon Bay, WI. Since 1982 Whitetails Unlimited National Organization has generated over $40 million in support of our goals. Education 20%, Habitat 34%, Hunting Tradition 33% and Research 13%.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

 
Long Path Hiking Club Yearly memberships levels are individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $$25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September at the Annual Meeting.  All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 518-827-4386 or PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 

Summit Conservation Club:  1742 Stuffed Pizzas were sold this past season. The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Sunday of each month. The clubhouse is on the main snowmobile trail and is one of the first places in the area to get snow.  They are always looking for new members to help run the club on these weekends.  

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  One new member were voted in at the last meeting. The club is still looking nominations for the secretary position.  Karen Bixby resigned as of June 30th. The club’s website is back up and running. www.middleburghrg.com POC Rob Cirello, 234-7360. Any pictures can be sent to e-mail address on website. The $250 Award for a senior from Middleburgh Central was presented at the MCS graduation ceremony to Johnny Warner. For Gate Key problems the new POC is John Ford – cell # 231-9229 or home # 827-4773. The new Key Lock system has been approved and waiting for installation. Bob Britton has once again agreed to head up the December Raffle. The Guns are all in and tickets are available.

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The next meeting will take place on August 3rd.  A date has been selected for the Fall Get Together.  09/18/2010 Bob Kimball has already started distributing targets for sponsoring the event.  The location will be on the Hamm Farm in West Fulton. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then They Take”. This motto continues because of the strong membership and support of local business.    
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SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike  Meeting Adjourned @ 9:05 PM. 
The July meeting, 07/22/2010, @ 6:00 PM for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be held at the Cobleskill Fair Grounds.  This will allows for the different clubs to work together to assemble the displays needed for the SCCA booth.  REMEMBER TO BRING YOUR LAWN CHAIRS!!!
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